Notes to Callie:
Hathaway Brook Dam Removal and Stream Restoration, Pittsfield, MA
Lower Hathaway Dam removal is direct mitigation and is not a part of the EBTJV request.  The application mentions it to indicate that their proposal will add to the fisheries benefits derived from the of the downstream work.   

Upper Hathaway Dam removal is not required by any regulatory agency.  The City of Pittsfield wants to remove the Upper Dam (only 250 feet from the Lower Dam) at the same time that equipment and materials are mobilized for the Lower Dam removal to reduce the cost of removing the Upper Dam.  The City has applied for $500,000 from the Housatonic Natural Resources Damages Fund.  That fund is a competitive fund and the City may or may not get the funds.  The Housatonic NRD Fund is a combination of mitigation funds and penalty funds resulting from “past sins” on the Housatonic.  The funds are not directly tied to any specific project but offers support for projects on a competitive basis.  If the City is lucky enough to be awarded the funds, those funds are not enough to cover all the costs of dam removal and stream restoration.  Therefore, the funds that the City is requesting from the EBTJV fund would not be replacing NRD funds but augmenting them.
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